
Medary Town Board-Regular Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday March 16, 2010 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on Tuesday March 
16, 2010 at the Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by 
Chairperson Linda Seidel.  Members present were, Supervisor I Robert Keil, 
Supervisor II Mike Weibel, Treasurer Sandra Schmitz and Clerk Terry J Houlihan. 
Also in attendance were the following:            
Bob Kaplan    RW Peters       Dan Wozney   Terry Herbst    Greg Flogstad   Ruth Keil       
Dick Seidel      Patricia Stein   Ron Stein        Paul Deml 
 
Approval of last month’s minutes 
Motion: Weibel to approve the minutes of February 9, 2010 regular town meeting.  
Second by Seidel,  ALL AYE 
Said minutes were approved and placed on file. 
 
Comprehensive Plan Implementation Service by MRRPC 
Greg Flogstad, Executive Director, from MRRPC presented a revised three (3) year 
contract to the Board members to review and consider for approval.   
In the proposed contract MRRPC will provide technical assistance to the Town Board 
and Town Plan Commission.  The contract would commence on April 1, 2010 and run 
thru April 1, 2013.   
Motion: Weibel to accept MRRPC new revised three (3) year contract with no cost to 
the Town of Medary.  Second Keil,  ALL AYE 
 
Spring Road Bans 
Road bans for the Town of Medary went into effect on Friday March 12, 2010.   
Road bans were placed on Smith Valley Road. 
Terry Herbst request to allow empty insulation truck into the Stone Hill area, during 
early morning hours and back out during early morning hours, Herbst would bring 
insulation in on a flat bed truck.  Terry Herbst agreed to pay for any road damages 
that may occur. 
Motion: Keil to allow one time exemption to move empty insulation truck during 
morning hours over Smith Valley Rd. to Stone Hill Road.  Second Weibel, ALL AYE 
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Set Date for Annual Road Inspection Tour 
Date for the Annual Road Inspection Tour is set for Saturday, April 10, 2010.  Town 
Board members will meet at 8am at the Town Hall. 
 
Road Matters 

1. La Crosse County Highway Dept. invited the Town of Medary to participate in 
the Bi-annual Bridge Inspection for 2010; cost is $60.00 per bridge and would 
be done by Jewell Associates Engineers Inc.  Motion: Weibel to have 2010 Bi-
Annual Bridge Inspection done for a cost of $60.00 per bridge.  Second Keil 
ALL AYE 
Chairperson Seidel will contact Dennis Osgood at La Crosse County Office. 

2. Ordered a new street sign for Scenic Drive 



3. Meadow Wood – Drainage Culvert updated information 
 
Citizens Concerns 
Request to change time for Large Item Collection Days for next year to run from 
8:30am to 12:30pm. 
 
Pat and Ron Stein, building a pole barn on land in Medary wanted to know if any 
driveway requirements – none for accessory building. 
 
Monthly Bills 
Motion: Keil approve and pay all monthly bills.  Second Weibel ALL AYE 
 
Motion: Keil to adjourn meeting.  Second Weibel ALL AYE 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by  
Terry J Houlihan – Town Clerk 


